
Rectory Friday News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

A busy week!  

 We have had a week full of learning and events in school, which has made the week fly past so quickly! 
First, we had Remembrance assembly from year 6, which was an amazing opportunity for us to gather 
together and remember those who have been lost in past and present wars.  

On Tuesday, the children came into school in their odd socks for Anti-Bullying week. The children have 
also had classroom assemblies to discuss what bullying means and can look like; the odd socks remind us 
about how wonderfully diverse we all are, and how that makes our community so special.  

Thursday and Friday have seen a very busy Book Fair take place in the library. Well done to our 5 compe-
tition winners Robert (year R), Ellie (year 2), Aston (year 3), Emily (year 4) and Rosie (year 5) - I hope you 
spent your voucher well!  

Then, to top off the week, we went colourful and wild-haired for Children in Need. Children have come 
into school today in their own clothes and wild hair to raise money for charity. A bake sale will also be 
held at the end of today (Friday) so thank you to all the adults who contributed to that too.  

Phew—what a busy week! Well done to all the children and adults who have taken part and worked 
hard! 

Curriculum 

Year R — This week Reception have begun their topic of people who help us. 
They have had the opportunity to talk to members of staff within school to find out what their jobs are 

and ask them how they help children. 

 

Year 5 — This week Year 5 have been working very hard with their Maths. The children 
have been exploring the factors of numbers and the common factors that many numbers 
share. They moved on to consider Prime Numbers and how to identify a Prime Number 
before finishing the week thinking about Squared Numbers. The children have done a 
great job in using mathematical resources, such as counters and cubes, to help them 
think about these new ideas. Well done Year 5, what an exciting mathematical week!  

Fun Run  

Thirty of our year 4s, 5s and 6s went to Abington Park to take 
part in a Fun Run. This was not a competitive event, but a 
chance for the children to enjoy their exercise. The weather 
started off foggy but luckily the sun came out.  

 

The children behaved beautifully, representing Rectory Farm Primary brilliantly. Hopefully, we will 
join the event again next year so more children get to have a go! Thank you to all the adults who 
helped with driving the minibus and looking after the children. 

 



Online Home Learning! 

Thank you to our sixty children who entered our competition—we were overwhelmed by 

the quality and it was such a tricky decision! Here are our 5 winners and their characters. All 

the winners have received a £5 voucher for the Book Fair. Well done to all the children who 

entered! 

Here are Joey, Charlie and Diadem, who have been completing 

homework their teacher has not even set! Well done on being so 

motivated. 
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Date Year Group Event 

18th October All Book Fair  

   

   

   

Dates for your Diary 

 

If coming into school on 

foot, please use the path 

and do not cross over the 

car park. This is to make 

sure we keep everyone 

safe. Thank you! 

Dear parents/carers,  

Every month there is a new edition of Stay Connected. This newsletter focuses on all 
the amazing events, clubs and groups that families, children and young people can ac-
cess across the county that are free or affordable to attend. Here is November’s edition: 
West Northamptonshire Stay Connected November 2024  

Many thanks  

Sam L 

 

https://sway.cloud.microsoft/XjtmGhfsKgBFTcOa?ref=Link&loc=play



